
Mini nuclear reactor now ready to be
built

The first pilot project to use China National Nuclear Corporation’s (CNNC)
cutting-edge third-generation ACP100 nuclear reactor has completed its
preliminary design stage and is qualified for construction in Hainan
Province.

Visitors watch the models of ACP 100 nuclear reactor at an expo in Beijing,
April 29, 2017. [Photo/China Daily] 

The company said that the ACP100, China’s first small reactor developed by
CNNC for practical use, which the company calls the Linglong One, is expected
to be built at the end of this year in the Changjiang Li Autonomous County of
Hainan.

All research, development and design procedures have been completed, and work
will proceed on the feasibility study, soil and water conservation research,
environmental impact assessment, construction land geological disaster risk
assessment and seismic safety assessment following the issuing of the
relevant permits by the end of next month.

Qian Tianlin, general manager of China Nuclear New Energy Investment, said
earlier that small-scale nuclear reactor technology has reached a stage at
which it can be used on a pilot basis.

It can be used to generate heat for a residential district replacing coal-
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fired boilers, he said.

According to Qian, small modular reactors are defined by the International
Atomic Energy Agency as advanced reactors producing up to 300 megawatts of
power that can largely be built in factories and shipped to utilities and end
users.

They were widely promoted in the 1990s, thanks to their enhanced level of
security and flexible use, including providing heat and sea desalination, he
said.

China is highly supportive of small modular reactors, and the company’s
Linglong One is the first reactor of its kind in the world to have passed the
safety review by the IAEA, a remarkable breakthrough in global small
multipurpose modular reactor development.

Qian said he expects mass production of the small modular reactors after the
pilot project in Hainan is up and running, and for the technology to be
exported globally.

Many countries, including Pakistan, Iran, the United Kingdom, Saudi Arabia,
Indonesia, Mongolia, Brazil, Egypt and Canada, have shown a keen interest in
potential use of the technology, it said.

Wan Gang, head of the China Institute of Atomic Energy, said small modular
reactors are safe amid growing public concern over nuclear safety following
the 2011 Fukushima nuclear disaster in Japan.

According to CNNC, compared with million-kilowatt reactor nuclear power
plants, the Linglong One features low and controllable core temperatures and
is economically superior to other power supply modes and is more
environmentally friendly.

Key component of world’s longest
cross-sea bridge installed
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The 55-kilometer bridge connecting Zhuhai in Guangdong province with Hong
Kong and Macao is under construction on April 29, 2017. [Photo/Xinhua]

Chinese engineers installed a 6,000-ton key structure of the world’s longest
cross-sea bridge linking Hong Kong, Zhuhai and Macao.

The wedge, 12-meter-long and weighing more than 25 Airbus A380 jets, was
lowered to connect the immersed tubes of the underground tunnel of the
bridge, said Lin Ming, chief engineer of the island and tunnel section of the
bridge.

The 55-kilometer bridge connects Zhuhai in Guangdong Province with Hong Kong
and Macao. It includes a 22.9-km bridge and 6.7-km underground tunnel.

Before the wedge was installed on Tuesday, 33 immersed tubes, each 180 meters
long and weighing 80,000 tons, had been installed.

“There is only one wedge for a tunnel, and we cannot afford to fail in its
installation. It took two years to prepare for today,” said Chen Yue,
director of the engineers’ office of the bridge’s island and tunnel section.
The installation procedure took about six hours.

“The margin of error for the wedge is 1.5 centimeters. We have to measure
precisely the influence of wind, current and buoyancy force,” said Lin.

“It is like putting a needle through a hole — a truly unprecedented event in
the history of transportation,” Lin said.

A gigantic crane, which was transformed from a tanker, was used to hoist the
wedge, lowering it to the desired destination between the underwater tubes.

The wedge will be welded and finished by June, Lin said.



By the end of the year, the bridge will be open to traffic, said Zhu
Yongling, director of the bridge management bureau.

Construction began in December of 2009 at Zhuhai. The Y-shaped bridge starts
from Lantau Island in Hong Kong with branches to Zhuhai and Macao.

The bridge will cut travel time from Hong Kong to both Zhuhai and Macao from
three hours on the road to a 30-minute drive.

New rules will keep patients’ info
secret
A nurse at the China-Japan Friendship Hospital cares for an inpatient.
[Photo/China Daily]

As more hospitals mine big data to improve services and tackle illnesses, the
central government has vowed to safeguard patients’ personal information with
a new regulation on h

Central China reports one H7N9 death

A woman died of H7N9 bird flu infection in central China’s Hubei Province,
local authorities said Tuesday.

The woman, 68, tested positive for the H7N9 strain of virus on April 27 after
days of high fever with no apparent cause, the emergency response office of
Wuhan City Government said in a statement.

She died on April 30.

H7N9 is a bird flu strain first reported to have infected humans in China in
March 2013. Infections are most likely occur in winter and spring.

Unit set up to tackle farmland
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pollution, degradation

The Ministry of Agriculture set up a unit to tackle soil pollution and
degradation of arable land.

The new arable land quality monitoring and protection center will build a
nationwide network to monitor arable land quality and treat degradation and
pollution, said Zeng Yande, an official at the ministry.

The black soil in northeastern provinces is degrading, farmland in some
northwestern regions are plagued by salinization while a few places in
southern provinces are suffering from heavy metal pollution, according to
Zeng.

The move came amid efforts to ensure food security as climate change and
pollutants eroded arable land and reduced its capacity to produce food.

Total arable land in the country was 135 million hectares at the end of 2015.
China has set a base line of 124 million ha.
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